Approved Meeting Minutes
March 19, 2014

Professional Development Committee Meeting

2:00-3:30 PM

Rm 121

Members Present: Laurie Cozzolino, Flex Coordinator; Pamela Kozminska , Emeritus; Ernie Romero, CTE; Marina Monta, Parenting; Diane Goldberg, DSPS; Christy Figueroa-Pettis, Classified; Laurel Slater, ESL.  Guest Beverly Garcia, Mentoring Trainer
1. Feb. 19, 2014 Meeting Minutes reviewed and approved.  Laurie Cozzolino announced that from now on, our approved Meeting Minutes will be made available for the general SDCE public at http://www.sdce.edu/organization/governance.  Click on the ‘Professional Development Committee’ link on the Chart.  This is a great step towards sharing our work and building transparency.
2. Old Business:


· Mentoring Plan Update w/ Beverly Garcia:  Beverly shared an update on the pilot project/ideas we have been discussing regarding the development of some kind of mentoring ‘project’ for CE.  There was a general discussion with questions, and Beverly also shared her experiences as a mentor for ASTD (American Society for Training and Development), a well-known professional organization for professional trainers.  Christy Figueroa-Pettis, our Classified member, asked if Classified staff could be included.  Laurie said that theoretically, Flex could include faculty, staff and administration BUT it is at the discretion each College/Division. (See language from the Flex Guidelines below*) and also might depend on funding.  Christy believes Classified staff would be interested, if it were open to them as well.  But, the difficulty might be in terms of time and staffing constraints for Classified.  Also, Classified might have a very different set of needs and wishes – the current idea might not meet those needs.  We will continue to keep this as part of the discussion but recognize it would need to be discussed beyond just the PD Committee. 
Christy pointed out that currently, the District runs several PD projects, including the Management, Supervisory and Classified Leadership Academies, which also have mentoring components as an option. Christy herself was involved in these activities and also had a mentor, an experience she would like to see open to more people, and give them a chance at either being a mentor or mentee.  

We also wanted to make it clear that the  informal ‘mentoring project’ that we are discussing, if it does occur, would not compete with nor duplicate the District offerings in this area.  As it stands, our idea is much less formal, could open to everyone, and is more of a ‘grass roots’ effort, with minimal staff time & funds involved, and more responsibly placed on the participants. We also need to recognize that although the PD Committee does support the idea in general, there may not be any funding for such a project in the future.  However, we will continue this discussion at future meetings.
	*Flexible calendar program participants are primarily faculty.  However, other college personnel should be involved in flexible calendar development activities.  The decision of who participates in the flexible calendar program is determined by the district/college shared governance process (title 5, section 55724 (5)).
(From Flex Guidelines)


3. New Business:

· Funding for PD: Past, Present & Future Possibilities: Dr. Ellison was not able to attend the meeting, but Laurie was able to share some limited information about past funding, including the recent use of ‘unused sabbatical funds’ for professional development activities over the past few years.  However, these funds may not be available in the future, as CE faculty members apply for and are awarded sabbaticals.  Laurie then shared documents regarding a recent bill, AB 2558, that could change how PD is delivered and funded in the State and might also provide some funding.  The documents were reviewed and a discussion followed.  Based on our readings, AB 2558, if passed and funded, would change a number of ways we deliver Flex.  The main changes seem to be that ‘Flex Calendar’ would be changed to the ‘CCC Professional Development Program’ and that it would include all faculty and staff in Professional Development Activities.  There is no explicit funding in the bill, but our understanding is that there would need to be some kind of funding made available.  Laurie will follow this bill, and continue to provide updates. 
4. Next Meetings: All Meetings will be in Room 121, 2-3:30 PM unless otherwise scheduled.
· Wednesday April 16, 2014 
· Wednesday May 21, 2014- SDCCD Professional Development Office Guests Erin Milligan, Director, Employment & Professional Development, & Robyn Taylor, Senior HR Technician 
· Wednesday June 18, 2014 

